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3 November 2014 

 

 

The General Manger  

Queanbeyan City Council 

PO Box 90 

Queanbeyan NSW 2620 

 

Attention: Arthean McBride 

 

Dear Arthean 

 

Preliminary Planning Enquiry – North Terrace 

 

Thank your for advice in relation to our submission of 9 September 2014 and our subsequent letter of 28 October 

2014 concerning the potential part development and part rezoning of land at North Terrace. For clarification, we 

wish to confirm that our client is North Terrace Developments Pty Ltd. All other aspects of our submission of 28 

October including the supporting material and sketches remain the same.  

 

We have noted and sought to address the matters raised by Council. In that regard, we wish to reiterate that the 

proposed development and part rezoning is in no way the same as was previously submitted and considered  by 

Council as part of the prior Queanbeyan LEP 2012. This submission as a preliminary planning enquiry, seeks to 

confirm the support of Council to a proposed limited form of development on the land in the manner as illustrated 

by the plans attached and based on the submission attached. We note and understand that this otherwise will also 

require the submitting of a Planning Proposal at some point.  

 

In summary, a review of the known planning and environmental features of the land concludes that the current 

zoning of E2 over all of the land is not justified. There are no known specific ecological or landscape values that 

warranted the applying of a zone that expressly seeks to protect areas of high ecological value or that possesses 

special aesthetic value. The zoning of E2 should only be applied in the most exceptional of 

environmental/ecological or scenic circumstances. That is not the case in this instance for all of the land. The 

recommended alternative and appropriate zoning response is one that continues to make a positive contribution 

to the general bushland setting of the land and contributes to a diversity of housing choice. The recommended 

approach seeks the preliminary support of Council to a part rezoning to E4 Environmental Living with the majority 

and balance of the land retained as E2 Environmental Conservation.  
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We look forward to the opportunity of discussing with Council. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

 

Mark Grayson 

Director 

Knight Frank Town Planning 
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